Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

November 18, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, and Kelly Cruze.  
Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from October 21, 2013.  Tabitha Kerr made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Carole Brown.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is at 520.  
--Project Lead the Way is getting underway.  Mrs. Lewis experienced a few issues with Powerpoints not being uploaded but everything is now ready to go.  All the PLTW teachers have been trained and most technology is in place.
--Phone lines will be replaced in the summer of 2014.  Planning will take place prior to the installation to ensure a smooth transition to the new school year in August.  

Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.  Mr. Nepi reminded Council that budgets that were cut in the beginning of the year were returned to their previous levels after the September allocations were shared by Central Office.  This still leaves around $5,000 to be entered into Contingency funds or any other area that the Council approves.  Mr. Nepi pointed out three activity accounts that are carrying a large balance:  Picture, Donation and Fundraising.  Mr. Nepi shared a bid on buying the materials needed to repair the bridge on the playground and shared the EHS bid to install door access control.  Council reviewed the items from the Needs Assessment from January 2013.  Mr. Nepi shared that the Contingency funds must be spent by May.  Council agreed the bridge repair needed to be completed and wanted further discussion on the installation of door access control.  The Council suggested Mr. Nepi seek additional information from the Center for School Safety and Mr. Ballard on current recommended practices.  Mrs. Cruze requested that an amount determined by Melissa Lutz be left in the Picture account to pay for the down payment on the yearbooks since it is required to be paid before the students pre-order yearbooks.
Joe Nepi advised Council that the Program Review Committee looked over last year’s data collection and compiled suggested areas of improvement for specific demonstrators.  This information will be shared at the faculty meeting on November 20, 2013.  It has been suggested that a portion of the next Professional Development day on January 6th, 2014 have mini-sessions led by Kristin Willett, Kelly Cruze, and possibly Sheryl Hamilton directly related to improving instruction in areas of the Program Review.
Council reviewed and discussed the Committee minutes.
Closing Business:
Other Business:  None at this time.
The next regular meeting will be on Monday, December 16th, 2013, at 3:15 p.m.
Karla Buckingham made a motion to adjourn; Carole Brown seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:11 p.m.
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